RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

November 13, 2008

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the conference room on November 13, 2008. Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:40.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Chris Kirkwood, Dawn Stith, Erin Jarvis and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Carlena Sheeran, Director of Preschool and Helene Harris.

TITLE I BUDGET APPROVAL

Melissa Lee, our new part-time Title I Instructor, presented the attached budget to the committee.  Ms. Stith made a motion to approve the Title I Budget for 2009-2010.  Ms. Kirkwood seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

APPROVAL OF NEW HIRES

The committee approved the hiring of the following new employees:  Joe Carter, 2nd/3rd grade classroom teacher; Manuela Carter, assistant to special ed kindergarten student; Pam Baxter, Title I part-time assistant; Ashley Morgan, Title I part-time assistant, Lisa Stoeffer, part-time ESS assistant, and Tamara Corbin, part-time ESS assistant.  Ms. Kirkwood made a motion to approve the new hires; Ms. Wiseman seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

RECONSTRUCTION OF COMMITTEES

The committee structure has been changed, as attached.  This is to accommodate the combination of the PD and ILT committee.  Those teachers involved in Thoughtful Ed will now all be on the PD/IT Committee.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the September meeting.  Ms. Jarvis made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Wiseman seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

The September and October Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

There were 37 accidents since our last meeting.  Since we did not have an October meeting, the number was high.  Twenty-one of these occurred on the playground; one in the parking lot, two on the stairs, two in the gym, one in the library, one in the restroom, two in the computer lab and seven in the classroom.

CSIP APPROVAL

A few changes were made in Rineyville’s Comprehensive School Improvement Plan.  These changes were discussed.  Ms. Wiseman made a motion to approve the changes.  Ms. Jarvis seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

OPEN RECORDS AND OPEN MEETINGS ACT

The committee received the Open Records and Open Meetings Act document and signed for receipt of the document.

OTHER BUSINESS

· Some of the locks still need to be changed.

· We need to revisit and revise our security plan.  Mr. Coffey has contacted Eric Vowels to come to Rineyville School to discuss and advise.  We especially need a plan in place in case of a train derailment.  We need to share the plan with teachers and parents and post it on our website.  A copy must be in every room.  We also need to go over emergency codes.

· How many phone lines does the school have?  The school is allowed a certain number of phone lines per population.

· Ms. Stith brought up the copying problem.  Some teachers send so many things to print shop that others are left out.  We need to limit how many are sent by each teacher each time.

ADJOURNMENT 

Ms. Kirkwood made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Stith seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 4:00.

________________________________                 ______________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson        Date                     Cathy Yates, Secretary       Date
